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Work continuing on the bus layover at 
Blacktown from 9 January 2023 
December 2022 
Construction of the new bus layover facility at Sunnyholt Road and Gordon Street, Blacktown 
started in September.   The facility is needed to provide additional bus holding capacity to 
improve the reliability and efficiency of bus services while easing congestion for all road users.    

 

What are we doing? 
Work will continue from 9 January to carry out the following: 

• construction of bus layover pavement 
• drivers’ amenities building fit out 
• relocation of gas / water services and upgrade stormwater drainage system in Gordon 

Street 
• Telstra service work at Gordon Street (potential non-noisy night works)  
• reconstruction of Gordon Street Road pavement 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

Location of bus layover facility 

 



 

  
Page 2 of 2  

 

Our work schedule 
 

Work will start from Monday 9 January to Friday 31 March.   
 
We will work mostly during the day.  Where daytime work is not possible, then we will work 
during the night.  
 
Day hours - 7am - 6pm Monday to Friday and 8am- 1pm on Saturday 
Night hours - 8pm – 5am Sunday to Thursday  
 
We will not work on public holidays. 
 

How will the work affect you?  
Our work may be noisy at times, but we will do everything we can to lessen the disturbance 
where possible, including turning off equipment when not in use and completing the noisier 
tasks before midnight.  
 

Traffic changes 

There will be temporary lane closures to the T-Way during our work hours to ensure the 
work zone is safe.  However, bus services will remain unaffected. Access for residents and 
other road users will be always maintained on the T-Way and Gordon Street. Please keep 
to speed limits and follow the direction of traffic controllers and signs.   

For the latest traffic updates, call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or download the Live Traffic 
NSW App.  

 

   Want to know more  
To receive updates as the project progresses, visit nswroads.work/nwbustransitway or 
email blacktownbuslayoverproject@ca-i.com.au. Choose what works best for you. 

 

 

 

 

Contact us 

 
If you have any questions or would like more information on the project, please contact our 
delivery team at CA&I on 1800 433 998 or email us at blacktownbuslayoverproject@ca-i.com.au 
 
For more information on our project, visit nswroads.work/nwbustransitway 

 
If you need help understanding this information, please contact the Translating and 
Interpreting Service on 131 450 and ask them to call us on 1800 433 998. 
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